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Dear Friends,
    Just a few days ago I returned from this year’s 
Women’s Retreat exhausted but happy.  It was a 
wonderful weekend �lled with reminders of God’s 
great love for us all – especially the women on the 
journey together for those few days of the retreat.  
Surely the most moving part of the weekend was 
hearing the testimonies of our four wonderful 
speakers.  It takes courage to stand up in front of 
nearly 80 people and share your story, but they all 
did it and did it incredibly well.  
    One of the things they all had in common was that they acknowledged God’s presence with them on 
their journey and how important it was for them to know that they had the love and support of family 
and friends.  And that’s what I want to remind you of as we enter the month of February, the month we 
spend a lot of time thinking about love!  
    All of us, like those four women, need love and support as we go through life’s journey.  We need to be 
there for each other, and not just think about ourselves all the time.  It’s a terrible thing for someone to go 
through a tough time and think no one has their back, or is praying for them, or is just a phone call away.  
So I invite you during this “love month” of February, to keep an eye out for someone who might need a 
little extra love and support – and then reach out to them.  You might be the only one who does, and in 
so doing, you will be the hands and feet of Christ in their life!  
Grace and Peace,
Karen

From the Pastor
Rev. Karen Bunnell, Senior Pastor

JOY OF FAITH WEEKEND
SAT., FEB. 3 & SUN., FEB 4

FEATURING: 
FORMER PHILA. EAGLE KEVIN REILLY

& FORMER PHILA. PHILLIE DICKIE NOLES!!
See page 7 for all the details!
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MISSIONS OUTREACH
“He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.” PROVERBS 14:21

Help Fill our Next Round of 
College Care Packages

    Several times a year we send a package of goodies to our 
College Students to remind them that we’re thinking of them 
and wishing them the best.  �e next package goes out on 
February 18th, and we need your help to �ll it!  Please bring 
your donation of goodies (granola bars, hot chocolate mix, 
microwavable mac ‘n cheese/soup, gum, candy etc.) to the 
donation box in the Welcome Center area.  It will mean so much 
to our college students!

Missions Update
Submitted by Michael Foster, Chair
�e Missions Committee welcomes back current members:
 Stephanie Darron, Charlotte Mehosky, Nancy and George Leathrum
And welcomes new members:
 Kelly Eddinger, Deb Kain, Jane Kovicak, Bethany Buckley 
    �e �rst meeting of the Missions Committee for 2018 will be February 1. �e Missions Committee and its mem-
bers will continue to provide �nancial and other support to the various groups in our local community, as well as 
nationally and internationally. We are looking forward to our many church members contributing their time, money, 
sweat, and in one case their ‘blood’, in serving the needs of adults and children in our local, national, and interna-
tional communities. Some of that support will be directed at such causes as our spring and fall Blood Drive, the 
Delaware Brain Tumor walk, maintaining the EUMC cabin at Camp Pecometh, and our Fall Food Fest stocking the 
shelves of the Immaculate Conception Church food bank. �ey will continue to provide our long standing support to 
the annual Kentucky mission trip and look forward to our 2nd trip to Costa Rica* (see below). We also need to 
consider support to the areas of West Virginia, Houston, and Puerto Rica that have been devastated by �ooding from 
the hurricanes of last year. 
    �e Missions Committee is very thankful to all those in the congregation that provide �nancial support to these 
worthy causes. 
    *Joe Tanner writes- Our two mission trips to Costa Rico in 2017 made a terri�c impact on the men, women, and 
especially the children living in Rio Cuarto and on their faith in God.  It also made an amazing impact on those who 
were part of the mission team.  We are planning another trip this year and hopefully, will be able to include more 
youth and more of you with us and with much gratitude, your continued support.



“Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old, he will not turn from it.” PROVERBS 22:6

EDUCATION AND EVENTS
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Sunday School and Education News
Submitted by Katie Sparks, Director of Children and Education Ministries

New Study
    Are you a parent trying to �gure out how to raise your child(ren) in 
today’s society while still instilling good Christian morals?  If so, join the 
Light of Faith class this month as they begin a new book Fearless Parent-
ing. �ey meet in Room 34 on Sundays at 9:45 am.
    “In this hopeful book, world-renowned researcher George Barna and 
nationally respected counselor Jimmy Myers o�er parents a plan of action to 
raise healthy, godly children in a morally bankrupt culture. If the parents of 
this generation want to see their children grow up with their faith and 
consciences intact, they cannot a�ord to simply react, making it up as they go 
along. �ey must approach their responsibilities to parent their children with 
intentionality and consistency. �is eye-opening book helps them do just 

Vacation Bible School Volunteers
    �e education department is beginning the search for volunteers for VBS.  Vacation Bible School will run June 24, 2018, 
through June 28, 2018.  We need volunteers to lead groups, stations, and in the kitchen. If you are interested in 
volunteering please see Katie Sparks for more information.  

Acolyte Sign-Ups
    If your child is in kindergarten or a higher grade we would love to have them join the acolyte team!  If your child is 
interested in becoming an important part of the service in this way, please email Katie Sparks for more information. 
Katharine.gravatt@gmail.com.

Easter Eggs and Candy
    Easter is just around the corner, and that means we are asking for 
donations of individually wrapped candy for our annual Easter Egg 
Hunt.  We are also asking for donations of new or gently used plastic 
eggs, as many of ours are broken from many years of use. Donations will 
be collected starting February 25, 2018 in the box near the welcome 
center.  



“Guide me in your truth and teach me, for you are God my Savior, and my hope is in you all day long.” PSALM 25:5

          YOUTH MINISTRIES  
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Boy Scout Sunday
    We’ll be welcoming members and friends of our Cub Pack 443 and Boy Scout Troop 443 to our worship services on 
Sunday, February 25th – Boy Scout Sunday!  �ey’ll be assisting as Gospel readers, ushers and greeters – and they’ll 
also be o�ering their always wonderful Pancake Breakfast all morning long!  So plan to help support their activities by 
coming to the Pancake Breakfast on February 25th!  We look forward to celebrating Scouting with them that day!  
We’re proud to be their chartered organization!

Youth News
Submitted by Sandy Wherry, Director of Youth Ministries
    We wish to thank all those who helped with the Progressive Dinner:  Kristen & Phil Czarnecki, Stacey & Kevin 
Foreman, Jane Kovicak, Jerry McNabb, Ron & Nancy Fetterolf and TC & Liz Hook.  �e dinner was wonderful!  
    Eight families contacted the church this year for Christmas help.  �e Boy Scout troop helped to provide for a young 
man and his family, several members and friends of the church helped with provisions and the youth spent time 
wrapping all the gi�s for the children. We are so thankful that we were able to be a part of this important mission, 
especially at Christmas time. 

February Events:
February 2nd - Joy of Faith (3rd & 4th) - we pray that all of you will make an e�ort to 
   attend and hear from our two speakers: Kevin Reilly and Dickie Noles.
               *youth dinner will be held @ EUMC - following dinner we will set up  for 
    the Joy of Faith.
               ** there will be NO meeting Sunday evening (2/4)
February 11th - meeting @ 5 pm to prepare for the Valentine’s dinner for our parents
                              and volunteers (dinner guests should arrive @ 6:30 pm for dinner).
February 17 & 18 - tentative overnight retreat - location to be announced. Begins at 8 am 
     for breakfast - NO Sunday evening meeting.
February 25- regular youth group from 5:30-7:30 pm.



“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do. And whatever else you do, get good judgment.” PROVERBS 4:7

CHURCH NEWS
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JoinÊUsÊOnline!Ê
www.elktonumc.orgÊ

www.facebook.com/elktonumc.orgÊ

www.youtube.com/elktonumcÊ

www.eumcfridays.blogspot.comÊ

Ê

Finance News
Submitted by Bill Ferringer, Chair

                                                               DECEMBER      DECEMBER                                                                                            
       MONTH                 YTD

Income                              
  General Ministry & Trustees
     Operational                                           53,568                   424,945                          
                                                   

Expenses
  General Ministry & Trustees
      Operational                                          46,390                  429,643              
                     

Net Income/(Loss)                                 
  General Ministry & Trustees
     Operational                                            7,178                   (4,689)          
     

Attention Administrative Council Members! 
    Don’t forget that the annual Planning Retreat for the Administrative Council takes place on Saturday morning, February 
10th from 8 am – 12 noon in Weldin Hall!  Leaders of ministry areas:  please be sure that if you cannot attend, someone 
else from your committee will be there to represent you!  All Ad Council members:  please email eumc@comcast.net to let 
us know if you will be there, and if not, who will attend in your absence.

Bill Ferringer, Chairman 
    �e �nancial position of EUMC for the year 2017 is negative ($4,698).  
Even though the year �nished negative we had started the year with a 
budget negative of ($19,700).  We improved on this by $15,002 with 
slightly higher income and holding down expenses.
    Income is up from the budget by $1,852. Expenses were down from 
the budget by $13,150. 
    Income for the year was up from the budget by $1,852 as shown below:
 1. O�ering Income – ($2,525)
 2. Rental Income - $175
 3. Youth Income - $1,579 (Mainly reimbursement for Youth trips)
 4. Interest & Dividend Income - $908
 5. Miscellaneous Income - $1,715
    Expenses were down from the budget by $13,150 as shown below:
 1. General Expenses - $1,161
 2. Pastor and Associate Pastor Expenses - $585
 3. Sta� Expenses - $2,647
 4. Ministry Program - $3,002
 5. Education Program - $1,809
 6. Other Council on Ministry Expenses - $2,327
 7. Air Conditioner for O�ce – ($2,300)
 8. Utilities - $2,450
 9. Insurance - $191
 10. Fire Security System – ($505)
 11. Building Maintenance – ($112) 
 12. All other Building Expenses – ($619)
 13. Parsonage Expenses - $2,514
    �e Building Fund received $77,831 in contributions and paid out $9,400 
in interest on the loans.  Total balance on hand at the end of the year is 
$192,322.  �e loan balance is $235,000.

Finance

    Other support from our church members include the purchase and payment of $106,500 new organ.
    And, the support we received for Hurricane relief was just overwhelming.  We received over $16,000 for this relief e�ort. 
    �ank you so much for your support in 2017.
    As I always say, Elkton United Methodist Church continues to be an exciting place to be and is “A place to know Jesus, be 
known by Jesus, and make Him known to others.”  And everyone is important. 

Wired Word Discussion Group
Submitted by Rev. Ray Graham
    �e Wired Word discussion group will now meet on the �rst �ursday of each month beginning February 1st at 7 p.m. 
and in a new meeting place – the Conference Room in the Wesley Wing.  February’s discussion will be the tax bill passed 
by Congress that is causing concern in the church and nonpro�t community because it raises the standard deduction, a 
move that will cause fewer people to itemize their deductions on their tax returns. Many believe that this will lead to an 
overall reduction in charitable giving. We're going to focus on what the Bible tells us about generosity, stewardship and the 
religious obligation to give. Everyone is welcome!
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“May the LORD bless you from Zion all the days of your life...” PSALM 128:5

MUSIC AND WORSHIP

Lenten Devotional
    Once again, a devotional for you to use during the holy season of Lent has been prepared by members and friends of 
EUMC, under the leadership of Sandy Lavelle.  Using these devotions as part of your daily time with the Lord will 
enrich your journey through the contemplative season of Lent.  Don’t forget that the devotional is also available online 
through our church website (elktonumc.org).  Make a commitment this Lent to draw closer to the Lord!  Let our devo-
tional help you!

�e Season of Lent
    Lent is the season that walks us on a journey through Jesus’ life from the time just a�er he was baptized, and encoun-
tered the devil in the Wilderness of Temptation, up to the moment his cruci�ed body was laid in the tomb.  It lasts for 
forty days plus Sundays, and is a penitent and contemplative time, a time when we refrain from saying or singing “Alleluia” 
and from applauding in worship.  It is a somber, yet holy season during which we remember the tremendous and painful 
price Jesus paid for us and for our salvation.

Ash Wednesday Service
    �e season of Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 14th.  We’ll mark the beginning of Lent by worshiping together 
that evening at 7:00 in the sanctuary.  �e service will include holy communion and the imposition of ashes.  Make plans 
now to attend this service and mark the beginning of a holy journey through Lent.

Lenten Lunch and Learn
    Pastor Bunnell will once again be leading a class during Lent.  Lenten Lunch and Learn will be held in Weldin Hall on 
the Wednesdays of Lent from 12:00 noon until 1:15 or so.  �e �rst class will take place on Wednesday, February 21st 
and the last one will take place on the Wednesday of Holy Week (March 28th ).  �ere will be bulletin inserts during 
worship on which you can sign up to take part in the study or you can sign up by sending an email to 
eumc@comcast.net or calling the church o�ce at 410-398-0933.
    

Holy Communion Date in February
    Because the Joy of Faith weekend takes place on the Sunday we usually celebrate Holy 
Communion together, we will have a change for the month of February.  It will be served 
instead at the Ash Wednesday service on Wednesday, February 14th at 7 pm in the Sanctuary.  
Of course, you can always receive communion any Wednesday evening of the month at 6:15 
pm in the Chapel!

Music Ministries
Submitted by Sharon Williams, Organist/Coordinator of Music Ministries
    Our children’s choir will be singing for the 11:00 a.m. worship services on the 4th 
Sunday of the month February-April and on Mother’s Day in May. Our 8:30 a.m. 
congregation will miss seeing you and hearing you sing for them. 
    Rehearsals will begin soon for the chancel choir cantata for Lent. �e title of the 
cantata is “Who Do You Say �at I Am? ” by Lloyd Larson. Check the Sunday bulletin 
for rehearsal dates and times.  If you are not a regular member of the chancel choir and 
you may be interested in singing with us, the chancel choir, Steve and I would love to 
have you join us for this very moving cantata. �e cantata will be presented during 
both worship services on March 25th. 
    Happy Valentine’s Day (Ash Wednesday) to everyone.



“We are therefore Christ’s ambassadors, as though God were making his appeal through us.” II CORINTHIANS

     FELLOWSHIP AND STEWARDSHIP
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On the Road Again!
    Don’t forget that the Classic Christians are hitting the road again in April for their spring bus trip!  �is year they’re 
heading o� to the Norfolk, VA area to take part in things like the Virginia Tattoo (a massed gathering of military 
bands), a NATO parade, a tour of the Norfolk Naval Base, and much more.  �ere are still seats le� on the bus, so it’s 
not too late to be a part of the fun!  A �yer containing all the details is on the counter across from the Welcome Center.  
If you have already signed up to take part, don’t forget that by now, you should have paid your second installment, and 
your third installment will be due soon as well.

Classic Christians’ February Meeting
    �e February meeting of the Classic Christians (age 50 & over) will take place on Friday, February 16th at 6:30 p.m. 
in Weldin Hall.  �e night will begin with a potluck dinner (bring a dish to share) and then continue on with a fun-
�lled Game Night (bring your favorite board or card games).  To participate, sign up on the sheet across from the 
Welcome Center.

Evangelism/Membership News
Submitted by Lorraine Dryden Jones, Chair
Isaiah 55:9  For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, And My thoughts than your 
thoughts. (NIKJV)
JOY OF FAITH, FEBRUARY 3RD AND 4TH !!!!!!
    Hopefully you’ve already bought your tickets and have your calendar marked for a great weekend. Our committee has 
been working very hard to make everything come together. It starts February 3rd with the Saturday morning prayer 
breakfasts starting at 9:00 am.  Please check our church website for the addresses and to sign up – there is still time! Our 
dinner will begin at 5:00 pm in Weldin Hall, tickets are $10/adult; $5/children (10 and under); and $30/family (max of 6). 
Tickets can be purchased through the church o�ce or at the door. �e show will be held at 7:00 pm in the Sanctuary, our 
guest speaker will be Kevin Reilly, former Eagles football player, and Sunday morning Dickie Noles, former Phillies 
baseball pitcher, will be our guest speaker at both services. Please invite your families, friends and neighbors; both speak-
ers are extremely interesting. We look forward to seeing you all for another great event this year.

2017 EUMC Cookbook Sales
Submitted by Nancy Crawford
    Your Communications Committee has been busy selling our new “Favorite Recipes” 
Cookbook for the past couple of months following each service and at some of our 
special events, and lots and lots of you have purchased them already!!!  Many of you 
bought them for Christmas presents as well as getting your own personal copy.  Our 
cookbook is loaded with 300 delicious recipes – some of which you know pretty well 
thanks to pot luck dinners and our annual Cookie Walk!  We do know how to 
cook…and eat!!!  
    We have sold a total of 193 cookbooks to date � selling them mostly a�er each service 
and at a couple of events up until December 17th which gave folks a chance to give them 
as gi�s if they wanted. 
    As we head into the New Year, we will be selling cookbooks at special church events 
like the Joy of Faith dinner on Saturday, Feb. 3rd.  And we also aim to sell them at some 
community events where our church will have a table set up, as well as an occasional 
Sunday a�er worship, which we will announce in advance.  But keep in mind they will 
be available to buy all throughout the year.  If you want any, just ask Nancy Crawford or 
any member of the Communications Committee, or let Kay Mortimer in the o�ce know 
so she can pass your request along to us.  
     �anks to all of you who supported this e�ort with your purchases – so far – and to 
all the great cooks who contributed recipes and made it possible! 



“We are therefore Christ’s ambassadors, as though God were making his appeal through us.” II CORINTHIANS

     FELLOWSHIP AND STEWARDSHIP
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�ank You From the Altar Guild!
Submitted by Krista Gilmore
    Many thanks to the faithful stewards who have willingly shared their time and gi�s of creativity to ensure our 
sanctuary shines.  �rough their acts of service, our worship experience has been richer and more meaningful.  Our 
deepest appreciation to the following members and friends:
 Wayne Scholz … for using his carpentry skills to repair the cross and candle stand.
 Laurie Alphin … for using her artistic ability to create mini-stop sign tokens, which were distributed on 
  Kick-O� Sunday. 
 Ron and Nancy Fetterolf … for preparing a beautiful cornucopia display for �anksgiving. 
 Ron Fetterolf … for assembling (and cleaning!) the Advent candle wreath.
 Anne and Paul Humphrey … for working their magic on the Advent decorations (and thanks to many of 
  the choir members who were “recruited” to help as well!).
 Bill Alphin, Phyllis Bixler, Rich Juergens, Charlotte Mehoskey, and Connie Muller-�ym … for 
  contributing beautiful water photographs for the worship display in January.
 And last of all, but not least, to our head ushers (Murray �ompson, Rich Gruebel, Frank Diebert and 
 Charlie Campbell) for their assistance and patience!

8th Annual EUMC Women’s Retreat
    �is year’s Women’s Retreat was a wonderful success!  79 women gathered at the beautiful Dunes Manor Hotel in Ocean 
City MD to spend time looking at three Biblical women – Esther, Ruth and Mary Magdalene – as they considered the 
theme “Ordinary Women/Extraordinary Deeds.”  �anks go to all who made the weekend so special – our inspirational 
speakers – Nancy Leathrum, Sue Johnson, Kristen Czarnecki and Ellen Gruebel; our “actors” Sandy Lavelle, Ellie Kelly and 
Celeste DiSciullo; as well as the actors in our opening skit – Patty Corder, Kim Artrip, Celeste DiSciullo and Marge Jacobs; 
our tech person Sandy Lavelle; our music leader Laura Young; our cra�s leaders Laurie Alphin and Liz Hook; our yoga 
instructor Bethany Buckley; and, of course, the ones who pulled it all together – the Women’s Retreat Planning Committee 
– Nadine Allen, Gail Garber, Ellen Gruebel, Barb Pinder, Laura Young, Betty Sprague, Celeste DiSciullo, Sandy Lavelle, 
and Pastor Bunnell.  Even though we just �nished this year’s retreat, we invite all women of the church to put the dates of 
January 18-20, 2019 on their calendar for next year!  It will be here before we know it!

Stewardship Committee Update
Submitted by Ellen Gruebel, Co-Chair
    As we write this update for the February newsletter, our �rst meeting occurred a�er the deadline. A�er we do some 
brainstorming, we’ll have more to say about our committee’s plans for the coming year. Just a refresher that we had a 
successful book fair last year and donated many books to local nursing homes when the fair was over. We also had a 
wonderful turnout and generous donations for our 5K Run in October in honor of Reverend Jim Jones and in support of 
e�orts to cure dementia and Alzheimer’s diseases. More to come in the next newsletter!



 

 

AGATE 
ALEXANDRITE 
AMBER 
AMETHYST 
AMMOLITE 
AQUAMARINE 
BERYL 
BLOODSTONE 
CITRINE 
CORAL 
DANBURITE 

 

DIAMOND 
EMERALD 
GARNET 
HIDDENITE 
IOLITE 
IRONSTONE 
JADE 
JASPER 
MALACHITE 
MOONSTONE 

 

MORGANITE 
OBSIDIAN 
ONYX 
OPAL 
PEARL 
RUBELITE 
RUBY 
SAPPHIRE 
SERPENTINE 
SPHENE 

 

SPINEL 
SUGLITE 
SUNSTONE 
TANZANITE 
TOPAZ 
TOURMALINE 
TURQUOISE 
VARISCITE 
ZIRCON 
ZOISITE 

 

Word Search puzzle solution on page 12!
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February Birthdays

February Anniversaries

February Birthdays

February Anniversaries

If we missed your birthday or anniversary please accept our sincerest apologies and let the church o�ce know so we can correct our information.

“One thing I ask of the Lord, this is what I seek: that I may dwell in the house of the Lord all the days
of my life, to gaze upon the beauty of the Lord and ask to seek him in his temple.” Psalm 27:4 (NIV)

“�erefore a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife,
and they shall become one �esh.” Genisis 2:24 (NKJV)

2/2 Hobert & Carol Halsey
2/2 Edward & Sheila Hendricks
2/6 Frank & Jane Cebula
2/6 Frank & Betty Deibert

2/11 Bill & Shirley Fountain
2/14 Nancy Herczeg
2/14 Gerald & Sharon Slayman
2/28 Edward & Carol Sise

2/2 Margaret Boulden
2/3 Hannah Lightcap
2/3 Taylor  Racine
2/4 Michael Murray
2/4 Dawn Spencer
2/5 Rex Sizemore
2/6 Savannah Henry
2/7 Samuel Darron
2/7 William Kimble
2/8 Robert Dalrymple
2/8 Cindy Healy
2/8 Charlotte Mehosky
2/10 Stanley Cebula, Sr.
2/10 Steven Gilmore

2/23 Eva Naylor
2/24 Lillian Armstrong
2/24 Brian Gilmore
2/25 Carolann Lewis
2/25 Gary Lewis
2/25 Aimee McLewin
2/25 Donald McLewin
2/26 Denita Catron
2/26 Brett Pinder
2/27 Helen Hanel-Gray
2/27 Donna Perkins
2/28 Linda Truitt
2/28 Allyson Veasey
2/29 Ben Dalrymple

2/11 Jack Starrett
2/15 Jacqueline McGuirk
2/15 Kevin White
2/16 Grace Achu�
2/16 Jackson Hill
2/16 Donna Horgan
2/16 William Mo�tt
2/19 Edith Conrad
2/19 Chris DiSciullo
2/19 Joe Testa
2/20 Heather Blackiston
2/21 Janet Forney
2/21 Grant Neely
2/22 Cossie Gibson
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Contact Information
219 East Main Street
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-0933
Email: eumc@comcast.net

Web site: www.elktonumc.org

Sunday Worship Services
8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 

11:00 a.m. - Noon

Sunday School (All Ages)
9:45 a.m. - 10:45 a.m.

Youth Fellowship
Sunday a�ernoon

12:30-3:00 p.m.

Church O�ce Hours
Monday through �ursday

8:00 a.m. - Noon
12:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Friday
8:00 a.m. - Noon

Senior Pastor................Rev. Karen F. Bunnell
Associate Pastor of Visitation
  Ministries..........................Rev. Ray Graham
Children & Education
  Ministries Director...................Katie Sparks
Youth Ministries Director......Sandy Wherry
Organist/Coordinator
   of Music Ministries..........Sharon Williams
Adult Choir Director.............Steven Gilmore
Adult Handbell Director...........Paul Deemer
Children’s Choir Director........Susan Starrett
Nursery Care 
  Professional.........................Yolanda Gomez
Treasurer.......................................Laurie Ruth
Secretary...................................Kay Mortimer
Sextons.....Sylvia Honesty & Donna Horgan

Church Sta�


